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NOTE SUMMARY
FISCAL ANALYSIS:    INDETERMINABLE IMPACT
 NO IMPACT
 IMPACT

LEVEL(S) OF IMPACT:  
 FEDERAL LOCAL
 STATE

BUDGET UNIT(S) IMPACT:      
FUND(S) IMPACT:       RESTRICTED AGENCY  FEDERAL  ROAD  GENERAL   OTHER

FISCAL SUMMARY

	FISCAL ESTIMATES
	2013-2014
	2014-2015
	2015-2016
	ANNUAL IMPACT AT FULL IMPLEMENTATION

	REVENUES
	
	
	
	($15 million) beginning in

FY 2016-2017

	EXPENDITURES
	
	
	
	

	NET EFFECT
	
	
	
	($15 million)
beginning in

FY 2016-2017


(   ) indicates a decrease/negative
MEASURE’S PURPOSE: HB 396 amends the Kentucky Jobs Retention Act (KJRA) to expand program eligibility to include companies engaged in the manufacturing of household appliances, or household appliance parts or supplies.  Currently, this program is only available to manufacturers of automobiles and automobile parts or supplies.  
PROVISIONS/MECHANICS: The definition of “eligible company” in KRS 154.25-010 is expanded to include household appliance, parts, and supplies manufacturers classified under certain NAICS codes.  To qualify for incentives, the company must employ at least 1,000 full-time persons; have been operating in the Commonwealth continuously for at least five (5) years; and previously have been approved for state economic development incentives.  The company must expend at least $100 million as part of the retention project, which shall be utilized to improve the economic and operational situation of the company by allowing it to reinvest in its operations and retain existing jobs within the state.
Incentives available to approved companies through the KJRA program include income tax credits and employee wage assessments.
FISCAL EXPLANATION: While there are multiple companies statewide operating in the various appliance manufacturing sectors, there is currently only one company that may potentially qualify for incentives as provided in HB 396, based on employment figures and NAICS codes reflected in Cabinet for Economic Development databases.  That company is General Electric, which operates the Appliance Park facility in Louisville.  

According to a recent press release, GE is proposing to make a new investment in its Louisville facility which could amount to approximately $325 million.  However, even if HB 396 became law and GE was approved for incentives relating to such a project, no fiscal impact is expected to occur during this biennium because of the significant time needed for completion of various state and corporate project approvals, and implementation of an investment of this magnitude.
In future years, the annual impact of incentives that may be awarded to GE for an investment of the size being proposed is estimated at approximately $15 million, potentially beginning in fiscal year 2016-2017.  This figure is based on the state wage assessment that could be approved, and on the current payroll at Appliance Park as reported in recent press releases, and would depend on the actual agreement negotiated between the company and the Kentucky Economic Development Finance Authority.  There could also be a negative local government impact, if a local wage assessment were approved.
DATA SOURCE(S): Cabinet for Economic Development reports; General Electric and other press releases; LRC staff
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